
Red Alert Robotics Parent Organization 
September 15th, 2016 

 
Board Members Present:  Lisa Thielmeyer, Lori Kogut, Chris Roeder, Valerie Schmoll and Donna 
Vaught 
 
Parents Present:    Randy Barnard, Elise Horne, Bill Henderson, Mark Horne, Srini Isanaka, Jill 
Newport, Meg Reeves, Jamie Rivas, Scott Roeder, Norma Scifres, Amy Snyder,  and Jen Stevens 
 
Update Team/Mentors:  Max Newport team captain updated parent group on upcoming 
events and activities.  FRC team is prepping for golf outing, homecoming  float next week, Oct 
1st is Rage competition for female students (male students will be attending also), cage match 
Oct 15th at Southport,  helping at Middle Central (96 students 5 teams), North grove and 
pleasant grove (invited to their stem night) 
 
Minutes:   Postponed review of minutes 
 
Treasurer Report:   Current bank balance in RARPO PNC bank account is $34,540.64 and there 
is $1,123.55 in paypal account.  Last year teams balance was $11,316.84 at this time.  Total 
expenses this month $1,100.47 (robot parts, field construction materials,and community fair)  
and total deposits this month $7,262.83 (corporate donations,  golf tournament, and in kind 
donation).  Corporate donation from Endress Hauser was supposed to be $5000.00 but only 
received $2500.00.  Bus fees billed higher than expected board looking into what was cause of 
this. 
 
Fundraising Report: Scrip, Kroger, Meijer, and amazon smile always available.  Mums sales 
were turned in orders will be picked up at Schmoll’s home when arrive watch for notification.  
Dine to Donate Sept 27th from 4-8pm please come support team and tell family.(you do not 
need paper to support team we will receive 10% of all sales during this time.) 
 Golf Outing Sept 17th 11 teams have signed up to play, we have over a $1000.00 in silent 
auction merchandise up for bid.  Team should clear over $3000.00 from tournament. 
 Friends and family letters will be done on Sept 29th and money received from these 
letters will go towards student fees once fees met will go into general fund. 
 
Misc.: Volunteers are needed for upcoming tournaments team are hosting Nov 11& 12 fll , Dec 
16 & 17 FTC.  We are also needing volunteers for build season lunches which starts after first of 
year.    
  Volunteers are needed for golf outing and cage match lunch please see Lisa 
Thielmeyer if available. 
   
 
Next meeting October 27th, 2016     
 
 


